
 
 
 
 

CIRCULAR LETTER 530—DECEMBER 22, 2008 
 

 
 
TO:  Members of the Bureau 
 
FROM: Kay Higgins 
 
RE:  November 2008 Unit Statistical Plan Manual Changes 
 
 
Pursuant to ch.626, Wis. Stats., the State of Wisconsin, Office of the Commissioner of 
Insurance has advised that the newly updated Wisconsin Unit Statistical Plan Manual 
has been approved effective November 24, 2008.  
 
The entire manual has been reformatted for ease in reading and can be found on our 
Web site (www.wcrb.org).   
 
This Manual completely replaces the prior Manual, and will be considered an original 
filing.   
 
All changes have been posted in the Summary of Changes document, found at the 
end of the Manual. 
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